NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

MEETING MINUTES

August 7, 2012

ATTENDANCE: Marynel Halatsis, Bill Grafton, Bob Woodill, David Osborne, David Magee and Mary McCarthy.
Conservation Agent: Nancy Hemingway 

AGENDA ACCEPTANCE

Additions: None.

Motion: David Magee moved to accept the minutes as written.

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All


Opposed: No 

EXECUTIVE SESSION:  

7:00 - Pending Litigation

SIGN APPROVED MINUTES:  5/1/12, 5/15/12, 3/20/12 & 6/5/12

5/1/12: no changes or additions.

Motion: David Magee moved to accept the minutes for 5/1/12.

Second: Bob Woodill                             In Favor: Marynel Halatsis, Bob Woodill, David Magee, and Mary McCarthy

            Abstention: Bill Grafton

In Favor:  All

5/15/12

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to accept the minutes for 5/15/12.

Second: Bob Woodill


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

3/20/12

Motion: David Magee moved to table the minutes for 3/20/12.

Second: Bill Grafton


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

6/5/12 

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to accept the Executive Session minutes of 6/5/12.

Second: David Magee


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to accept the minutes for 6/5/12.

Second:  David Magee  


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS

Conservation Fields  - Public Complaints and Response Update for (Stetson, Jacobs, Barstow, Halls Hill Field, Old Oaken Bucket/First Parish, Donovan)

7:30 – PUBLIC HEARINGS

Off Pleasant Street & George Rd./SE-52-997 / SFH w/Driveway Crossing   NOI (cont.)

Present: Rick Grady, Philip Johnson

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said copies of quotes from John Chessia and Amery Engineering were received. The names of 3 independent peer reviewers were requested. Rick Grady submitted two names. Two others have called and said that they’d like to send quotes but couldn’t have available for this meeting. Philip Johnson would like more than two quotes and asked if this could be extended for two weeks. 

Nancy Hemingway said two abutters would like to speak with the Commission and Mr. Johnson. 

Richard Chevery – 20 George Road – In construction business 20 years. He feels that water trucks are necessary since excessive dust has been an issue.  

Philip Johnson addressed the issue of the dust. He said that they have instructed the truck drivers to drive as slow as possible to prevent dust.

Karen Halloran – 8 George Road – Mr. Johnson has created an open field of dirt and dust and she feels that there should be water trucks, as does Richard Chevery and David Magee. Mr. Johnson agreed to have a water truck.  Nancy Hemingway said that she’d be there at 8am to check on the watering of the road. 

Bill Grafton suggested continuing this hearing until the next meeting, to allow the other peer reviewer to submit a quote. David Osborne said that this was continued until tonight due to the three peer reviewers. Mr. Johnson apologized and said that he had no control since people were taking vacations. 

Bill Grafton said that there wasn’t a time constraint decided at the last meeting and is now requesting this be considered by the Commission, so that we could move forward at the next meeting.

Motion: David Magee moved to continue this discussion to the next meeting of August 21, 2012.

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

121 Central Street/ SE52 – 999 Pool and Landscaping                                     NOI (cont.)

Nancy Hemingway said that a continuance was requested to September 4, 2012.

Motion; Bill Grafton

Second: David Magee 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

498 Mount Blue Street / NCC#23(12)(after the fact) Tree Cutting & Soil Disturbance RDA (cont.)

Present: Glenn Ferguson /Homeowner.

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway showed a site plan of the area of the area where trees were removed. Mr. Ferguson stated that trees fell down during Hurricane Irene. The stumps were removed, the grass has re-established itself. Nancy Hemingway said that the work was done on top of a bank to a stream and a pond. If they had come in for the proper permitting, it’s improbable that the stumps removal would have been allowed.  

David Magee said the stumps were pulled out and the holes created are filled and seeded and are now established grass. Mary McCarthy said that there are still a lot of trees on the property. David Magee said if this had come to the Commission as an RDA, we would have approved it. 

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to issue a finding of a Negative Determination under the Wetland Protection Plan and a Positive Determination under the Bylaw.

Second: David Magee 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None 

1006 Main Street / NCC #25 (12) Septic Replacement                                     RDA

Present: Jonathan Pink, AZOR Land Sciences, Inc. 

Discussion: Jonathan Pink said he had a small septic repair. The septic was inherited with the house and he wants to replace it and it should be a two-day project. Mr. Pink said that there would be no grading done. David Magee recommended erosion barriers on both sides of the driveway. Nancy Hemingway requested a wraparound starting from the stonewall. 

Motion: Bob Woodill moved that we issue a positive determination under the Bylaw and a negative determination under the Wetland Protection Act.  

Second: David Magee


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None 




LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES

498 Mount Blue Street / NCC #23(12) Tree Cutting & Soil Disturbance        DOA
Continuation - Signatures obtained.

59 Winter Street / SE52-948 / Dam Replacement                                              COC
Present: Ted Ryan – 857 Main Street 

Nancy Hemingway said that there was a breach of a dam (shown on the plan) that resulted in some significant sedimentation into the wetland. There was an EO associated with it. They came in for a COC last year since the vegetation wasn’t approved and it’s now being settled. 

Motion: David Magee moved to issue a Certificate of Compliance for 59 Winter Street.

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor: All 


Opposed:  None

1006 Main Street / NCC #25(12) / Septic Replacement                                   DOA

Signatures obtained.

ENFORCEMENT DISCUSSIONS

Barrell Lane / NCC #35(11) / Erosion Issue / SWPPP Compliance:

Nancy Hemingway said that this was just an update.

13 & 15 Queen Anne’s Lane / EO #2012 (1) & EO # 2012 (2) / Wetland & Riverfront Violation







Enforcement Order 

Present: Brad Holmes and Mr. & Mrs. Burke

Discussion:  Mr. Holmes said there is an agreement on the restoration plan, which reflects the site walk, taken last week. He discussed the plan and would like the approval of the Commission to get the work underway.

Nancy Hemingway said she thinks it’s a good plan and that it reflects a return to what was originally there. She contacted all abutters except Andrew Teichera. Nancy Hemingway said this is an order to restore and will be conditioned similar to an OOC. She recommends proceeding with the restoration.  

Janet Burke – 15 Queen Anne Lane - doesn’t agree with the restoration. Mr. Kenny cut down all of her shrubs and the whole area was re-graded. Mr. Kenney told her that a tree from his property was in danger of falling on her property. She believed that he had come before the Commission, but he had not. The tree removed was massive – he cut it down and buried it with the soil from her bank. 

After the Notice of Violation occurred, she walked the property with Mr. Ivas and Mr. Kenney. Mr. Ivas said that all the soil from the bank would need to be put back. 

Brad Holmes said that this is the first concern from the Kenney’s that had come up. During the entire process, he had yet to see any photographs from Mr. Kenney. There will be more vegetative buffer than before and the addition of loam and a seed mix. No additional fill is proposed on the steep slope. They’ve proposed, in the narrative, a listing of Mrs. Burke’s plantings. These plantings will be done within the buffer zone restoration area. He requested Mrs. Burke be present during the restoration and isn’t against making revisions to the plan.  

Mrs. Burke said that there is a survey of the land with the Board Of Health that had to be submitted with the septic system before building the home. Nancy Hemingway said that the new information, which had been requested for four months, would cause a delay. 

David Magee said that they are going to try to get the Burke’s property back to what it was. The septic plan will show the state of the land prior to construction with the contours on 13 & 15. 

He’s suggesting that the Burke’s work cooperatively with Brad Holmes and that all the information the Burke’s have be provided to Brad Holmes. 

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to continue to September 4, 1012. 

Second: David Magee 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

VIOLATION UPDATES/DISCUSSIONS

26 Cedar Point Road / Joe Timmons –

Nancy Hemingway said this was the restoration area that was mowed. They needed a closing for the bank. The owner was requested to respond. David Magee suggested sending a letter to the owner stating that the work needs to proceed or an Enforcement Order will be issued. 

82 Mt. Hope

Nancy Hemingway said there was an old violation issued to James Simmons. She would like to gather more information. The Police Chief and Fire Chief are taking action since they’re not being granted access to the property and they will work on this through the legal access procedure.

Highway Barn / SE52-977

John Chessia started working with Paul’s crew to correct the roughed in swale that I. W. Harding left behind. He corrected the elevations and installed a sand filter. Mr. Chessia is overseeing the whole project and Nancy Hemingway is satisfied with this project.

Pathway / SE52-972 & NCC#15 (11)

Nancy Hemingway said they are still working with I. W. Harding. They disagreed with the need to restore the second low dip in the wetland. I. W. Harding is working with Amy Ball and rather than create a second trench, they are going to widen and deepen the first trench, which would provide better control of the water.  The contract between Horsley and I W Harding should be finalized this week. 

83 Pine Street / Elizabeth Hurley

Nancy Hemingway noted stockpiling being done at this site. Most of the dumping is isolated to the power lines and may be out of our jurisdiction. Nancy Hemingway said requirements are not yet met and will be on the agenda until complete.

304 Winter St

Nothing mentioned.

River/Green Street

Nancy Hemingway said that they finally submitted the NOI and they are on for the next meeting. 

Harbor Lane 

Nancy Hemingway said that someone constructed a bridge from bank to bank. Wanted to know if anyone has any information. David Osborne suggested speaking with Wesley Osborne.

DISCUSSIONS

Historic Commission Offer – 

Nancy Hemingway said the Historic Commission has sent an offer to meet with the NCC to discuss a significant amount of stonewalls needing work. They have money and people to work and have offered their services to help the Commission and will be at the next meeting.

Sub-Committee updates

Open Space – Marynel Halatsis said they are into the paperwork season and still plugging along with lots of work to do.

CPC - Bob Woodill asked if the Conservation Commission would like to establish a sub-committee to review the management plan for the Jacob’s Pond recreational area, since funding has opened up.  David Osborne suggested having a Committee of no more than five people. 

Mary McCarthy questioned if a new Commission member was being chosen. Nancy Hemingway said that there were two or three people that have come in, but no application was submitted.  

Advisory Meeting – Review & Discussion

No discussion.

Schedule volunteer work sessions for knotweed and ConCom land and stonewall clearing. Nancy Hemingway is looking for volunteers. 

Farming license brief status update

AGENTS UPDATE

For additional information on the Agent’s comments to the Commission, please refer to the agent’s written notes, which are available in the Conservation Office.

OFFICE BUSINESS/MISCELLANEOUS

1. Bills: Bills were approved. For a complete listing, check with the Conservation Office.

Motion:  Bill Grafton moved to pay the bills.

Second:  David Magee 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

2. Minutes: Review minutes

3. Re-Organization (Vice-Chair appointment, Committee & Sub-Committee memberships)

Not discussed.

ADJOURNMENT

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to adjourn at 10:10pm.

Second:  Bob Woodill


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

EXECUTIVE SESSION:  Pending Litigation

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to enter into Executive Session for the purposes of discussing pending litigation, which if discussed in Open Session would have a detrimental effect on the litigating position of the town.

Second: David Magee


In Favor:  All

Members polled:  Marynel Halatsis – Aye, Bill Grafton – Aye, Bob Woodill – Aye, David Magee – Aye, David Osborne - Aye and Mary McCarthy – Aye.

Bob Galvin – DiRubbo Case

Bob Galvin said that this meeting is to find out what position the Conservation Commission would like him to take regarding DiRubbo.

Mr. Galvin discussed the mediation. The dates for mediation will be 9/18 & 9/19/12. Trial date, if it goes to trial, will be 9/20/12. He would like to have a Commission member(s) and the Agent present at the court. Mr. Galvin gave an overview of what had transpired, to date. He feels confident of a good outcome for the NCC with reasons discussed. Concern with after-the-fact having them try working to the edge of the resource area or work the buffer zone. 

Mr. Galvin provided some suggestions on what could be requested of Mr. DiRubbo. Possibly having them pay money to the town, in the form of a fine, and pay the legal fees. He asked that a Commission member and Mr. Osborne be present at the court.

He feels it should go well for reasons of advance notice, Michelle Simoneaux is available, Peter Fletcher will testify, photos are available of the damage done.  

He said that an answer is not necessary tonight. This is something to think about and discuss. He is not going to court until September 19th and 20th. 

Farming licenses – There was a comment with the wording of the licensing. David Magee and Bob Galvin had communicated prior to tonight’s meeting. David Magee said that as it’s worded right now, the farmers could take the license and not do any work on the fields (i.e. maintaining the walls). We wouldn’t have any recourse except not to renew the license next year and then we would have to do the catch-up work. Nancy Hemingway said that the farmers are to be maintaining the inside of the wall and the town is to maintain the outside. Some farmers have maintained and some have not.  

Bob Galvin said that the members should see the farmer’s agreement drafted by David Magee. Bill Grafton said that there should be case-by-case discussion with each farmer. David Osborne said that they would present to Hornstra and then do the other farmers on an individual basis. Bob Galvin and David Magee agreed that we should give the license to Hornstra in advance so that his lawyer can review it. The Commission will request that he come in for the first September meeting to discuss it. 

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to return to regular session, leaving Executive Session. 

Second: David Magee



In Favor:  All

Members polled: Marynel Halatsis – Aye, Bill Grafton – Aye, Bob Woodill – Aye, David Osborne – Aye, David Magee – Aye and Mary McCarthy – Aye.
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